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CELEBRATING OUR 41st YEAR AS AN ACTIVE CLUB 
 

     

     NEXT MEETING 
          CAIN’S Bar-B-Que 
         1502 Pamplico Hwy. 
              Florence, SC  
          Thursday 
     February 10,  2022  

6PM Dinner/Meeting      

 

 

  

    HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO: 
 

    Susan Freeman       2-2 

     Dan Dembowski      2-28 

     Tom Ennis               2-28 

 

 

 
 

  WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

      
 

 

2022 CLUB OFFICERS 
 

Chairman  Al Robinson  843-496-7207     
President  Tom Spence 843-773-0189 

 
    

Vice Pres. Cheryl Floyd    843-250-5885     
Secretary/ Susan Pace 843-230-0212     
Treasurer.       

 
CLUB WEBSITE: 
swampfox.aaca.com 

Email:swampfoxoldcarclub@gmail.com 
 
                     

 

           February 1, 2022                      

  
 

                          Tom Talks 

Hello again and happy February! While snow and 
temperatures below freezing are still with us 
spring events and activities are being planned. 
 
Be sure to attend the club meeting for great food/ 
a new decor at Cain’s and updates on what we 
will pursue this year as a club. 
 
Don’t forget club dues and AACA dues if you 
have not paid yet. Anyone needing a club shirt let 
me or Cheryl know.  
 
Plan to attend Cars and Coffee the second 
Saturday of every month, a great place to grab a 
potential new member!  
 
 Any member that has not had their “wheels” 
profiled by our creative editor please put together 
a story for Curt and he can make anything look 
great with his camera!  As always, “life’s too short 
to drive boring cars!” 
   
Tom 
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 COB Comments 
 
 

January has come and gone and your Board of Directors has met and is planning some great 
activities for 2022. Tom will cover this at our February 10th club meeting so please try to attend. We 
will continue to meet at Cain’s BBQ; the meeting room is good as is the food. 
 
It's time to start getting our cars ready for touring and showing, so start dusting them off and 
checking them out. Give me a call if you need any help on problems, sometimes I can come up with 
some crazy solutions!! 
 
We will have a couple of our folks participating in AACA National meets this year. Julian Stewart will 
be going for the Sr. Award at Charlotte with his super nice 51 Ford and I will be showing 3 Whizzer 
motorbikes, one for Sr. and 2 for preservation awards. Both Julian and I plan to enter the Grand 
National Meet in Virginia Beach in May. We will be trying for 1st Grand National Awards with the 51 
Ford and my 46 Lincoln Continental. I will also try for a 1st Grand award with one of the Whizzers 
and a Sr Grand award with the other. We will be busy getting our "stuff' ready for these shows!! 
 
I really encourage each of you to get involved in AACA competition; it's a lot of fun just to see if you 
can compete with other AACA folks around the country. I have made some lifelong friends as a 
result of getting involved in this!!  And as Tom has pointed out once again-LIFE IS TOO SHORT TO 
DRIVE BORING CARS!! 
                                                                      Al Robinson 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    The Editors Turn 
 
This issue of the newsletter has one photo feature, a Swamp Fox Rides story by Dan Dembowski 
about his 1946 Mercury and 1947 Ford.   
 
 

Curt Smith 
Editor  

                                                       
                                                           

                                                                      
                                          
                                          
 
 



                          
Swamp Fox Rides 

 

The Classic Car 
Having a classic car is very interesting and a learning experience. They can be a challenge at times. 
I love the nostalgia they bring to mind, from past things that make us remember both good and bad 
times. I can remember my first car a 1953 Chevrolet I purchased for $15.00. Being 16 and having a 
license was such a great time back then when Gas was about $0.25 a gallon. I would save my lunch 
money and work for Dad to go cruising at night. I couldn’t afford it to be a daily driver so I walked  
4 miles to school. Taught me how to stretch the Old buck anyway I could. 
 
I remember when you would say if you want a ride chip in the gas money. Of course the chicks rode 
free. I have always loved to work on my cars and still do my own stuff and learning about different 
aspects of keeping them running. All the things new cars have were developed back then, they have 
just added more bells and whistles and thousands of lunch money dollars.  
 
I met my wife 53 years ago in my Chevy. We spent plenty of time at the good old drive in movies. 
Those were my most happy days with a car. All my cars remind me of different times in history. I can 
relate things in my history to certain cars. Driving Classic cars make you appreciate some of the 
newer technology development that has made life more comfortable traveling. But I feel driving an 
old car makes you keep more attention to the road and driving safely. Try driving a stick and texting. 
FYI- Do not try to text and drive.  
 
Being in an Old Car Club sure can be a cool experience sharing stories and information. One of the 
cool things is when a stranger comes up to you and says “nice car”. I had a fellow come up to me the 
other day and say, “I remember you and your car from the cars and coffee, nice car”. That really 
made it a good day.   
  
I’ve changed to a Ford man a number of years ago and have always had good luck with them. The 
1947 Ford Super Deluxe caught my eye at an auction on a Hemmings Auction on line. When I saw 
the year I liked the car and figured I was born in 1948 and thought we were both under construction 
in 1947 so I wanted something in the same time period as I was. The car is in good shape for an 
original 1947.  It is a 75 year old car, like me still running and all original parts.  She needs some 
small adjustments like we all do, but it still starts and drives well. We are both from the north but 
don’t both have an accent.  
 
I got my 1946 Mercury in the same way at an online auction I saw the color and liked it. They are 
basically the same vehicle with a few tiny differences The Mercury is a Canadian built car and I 
always wanted an import. I try to keep my cars as original as possible for authenticity. I see too many 
modified cars and don’t like them trying to be made into something different, but my opinion is my 
own! Can’t wait till spring to take them out and drive them around for mine and other people’s 
enjoyment of bygone years, “Made in the USA in the good old days”. 
 
Dan Dembowski 
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Future Car Shows and Events of Interest 
 
February 10-11, 2022 

*AACA Annual Convention, Wyndham Gettysburg* 

95 Presidential Circle, Gettysburg, PA 17325 
 
February 12, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
February 24-26, 2022 

*AACA Winter Nationals,* 
Melbourne, Florida   
 
March 12, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
April 7-9, 2022 

*AACA SE Spring Nationals, Charlotte Auto Fair* 
Concord, NC - Hornets Nest Region 
 
April 9, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
May 14, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
May 14, 2022 (Sat) 

*Five Star Chevy Car Show, 10am to 2pm --Swamp Fox Old Car Club,*   

2199 David McLeod Blvd.  Florence, SC 
 
May 19-21, 2022 

*AACA Annual Grand Nationals* 
Virginia Beach, VA. 
 
June 11, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
July 10, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 
 
August 14, 2022 (Sat) 
Cars & Coffee Highland Park UMC, 9am to 11am 
1300 Second Loop Rd. Florence, SC 

 
 

     



 
 

 
 



  

      



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


